
From: Talbert, Lilly
To: Talbert, Lilly
Subject: New Report Examines Impacts of COVID-19 Crisis on Vermont Women
Date: Thursday, June 25, 2020 10:55:15 AM

For Immediate Release
Thursday, June 25, 2020
 
Contact
Lilly Talbert, Vermont Commission on Women (VCW)
802-498-8806 | Report link: COVID-19 Crisis and Vermont Women
 
NEW REPORT EXAMINES IMPACTS OF COVID-19 ON VERMONT WOMEN

(Montpelier) – The state’s independent non-partisan Vermont Commission on Women just
released a new data dashboard report focusing on the ways the COVID-19 pandemic has
disproportionately and uniquely impacted women.

“The economic downturn associated with the pandemic makes women more vulnerable to
financial instability,” said Cary Brown, the commission’s executive director, “Our dashboard
reveals that a higher percentage of April’s unemployment claims were made by women: 46%
vs. 40% by men.  Our state has the highest percentage of women working at tipped wage jobs
in the U.S.: 81% of those workers are women, and those jobs were largely shut down. 
Nationwide, women-owned businesses are more likely to be small and in service sectors most
impacted by the crisis, like personal or retail services.”

Both for those who work in child care and for those that rely on child care to work, the loss of
jobs and access have real and potentially lasting economic impacts for women. June 1st

marked the first date child care programs could reopen, but with limitations on numbers of
children and challenging new health protocols. Some programs are closing, further limiting
availability. Before COVID-19, over 70% of Vermont children 6 and under had all available
parents in the labor force – the need for more quality affordable care is now likely greater than
ever.

The dashboard examines how impacts are multiplied by factors like inequity. In Vermont the
median annual income for women who work full-time is $41,146, $8,000 less than the median
annual salary of men, equating to a loss or a “wage gap” of 16 cents to every dollar earned.
The gap is much wider for women of color in our state who are also facing other inequities.
The visual report addresses that while almost 9.2% of Vermont’s positive cases are found in
African Americans, they make up only 1.4% of our population. Black and Asian Vermonters
are also being hospitalized at higher rates.

The Commission’s Data Management Coordinator, Anna Brouillette, commented on those
disparities, "Ongoing gaps for Vermonters of color - both in COVID-19 case data and in the
disproportionate wage gaps experienced by women of color in our state, remind us of the
importance of examining and discussing the nuance and complexity of women's experiences."
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Vermont Commission on Women (VCW) is a non-partisan state commission working to
advance rights and opportunities for women and girls. Sixteen volunteer commissioners and
representatives from organizations concerned with women's issues guide VCW's public
education, coalition building, and advocacy efforts.


